
February 9, 2024 

 

 

To whom it may concern: 

I am writing to recommend Taha Mohiuddin for the position of Acute Care Nurse Practitioner.  I have 
known Taha for 7+ years as a colleague and manager at Advocate Good Shepherd Hospital and have 
nothing but positive things to say. There is no doubt in my mind that Taha will be an excellent addition 
to any healthcare team. Over the past 7 years, I have seen Taha grow from a bedside staff nurse to 
preceptor and a member of the Rapid Response team. I have always known him to be of sound 
character, being compassionate, humble, patient, resilient, and having a great sense of ambition. 

Over the years I have witnessed tremendous growth in Taha 's adaptability, leadership, self-
management, and being an effective mentor. One of his most notable qualities is as a preceptor. Taha is 
very patient with new graduate nurses, students, and new employees. He tailors his approach as a 
preceptor to their needs. He finds gaps and opportunities and is an amazing teacher.  

Taha has many critical care skills and knowledge and has managed patient which include but not limited 
to: post of CABG, CRRT, sepsis, stroke, DKA, and trauma patients.  He is always thorough and pays close 
attention to detail.  He stays calm under pressure and is proactive in his continued education. Taha sets 
a great example for others as he is kind, compassionate, and holds himself to a high standard.  

I believe Taha has great potential to excel in the Nurse Practitioner role.  He is self-motivated and has 
excellent communication skills.  He has shown a strong work ethic and dependability in the time I have 
known him.  

If you have any further questions or request, please do not hesitate to contact me at 847-620-4757 or 
Lori.Moffet@aah.org.  

 

Regards,  

 

 

Lori Moffet, RN MSN NE-BC 

Clinical Nurse Manger ICU/CVICU  

Good Shepherd Hospital 

450 W. Highway 22 

Barrington, IL 60014 

847-620-4757 

 


